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Please find the Board’s response to the agency performance audit and sunset review. Please accept the Board

and staff’s appreciation for a thorough and open audit process.

Response to Finding:

1.1 The Board should continue to monitor the time it takes to resolve complaints. If complaints continue to be

resolved in an untimely manner, the Board should:

a. Continue to review its complaint resolution process and make changes as needed to ensure that it is

as efficient as possible.

The finding of the Auditor General is agreed to and the audit recommendation will be
implemented. While the majority of the Board’s complaints are resolved in a timely manner,
the Board and staff have continually reviewed its processes of investigating complaints and
holding disciplinary hearings and have worked to address identified timeliness issues. As
noted in the audit report, several factors can affect the length of an investigation, some of
which are beyond Board control. Nevertheless, the Board has an ongoing commitment to
improving the process for those complicated complaints that are resolved in lengthier time
frames.

For example, in April 2013, the Board formalized for its complaint triage process, including
classification of complaint types and defined goals for staff to meet in the investigative
process.

The Board has also instituted a new procedure for scheduling informal complaints to help
alleviate issues due to a licensees’ failure to attend a hearing. The Board is also in the
process of implementing a complaint database report to monitor timeliness of complaints.
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physical therapy services but which are not entirely owned by a licensed physical therapist or
other licensed medical provider. Stakeholders were concerned about the retention, maintenance,
and destruction of patient records at such unregulated facilities. During the legislative process,
the Board made interested parties aware of the potential requirement on the main (home page) of
its website. After the enactment of the legislation, the Board continued to highlight the new
requirement on the home page of its website until the end of 2011 (a total of 18 months). The
Board also provided information about the law in its 2010 newsletter to licensees to help educate
these types of businesses about the new requirement. The Board continues to provide the
registration information and necessary documents on its website. The Board will make
additional efforts to identify the business entities as suggested by the Auditor General. Efforts
under consideration include direct communications to all licensee and certificate holders’ work
addresses with information on how to determine if an entity they may work for should register.

In closing, the Board and staff appreciate the opportunity to respond to the audit findings and
recommendations. In addition, please accept the Board’s appreciation for the audit staff’s professionalism and
approach to the audit process. The Board recognizes that the recommendations are intended to improve the
agency’s ability to meet its regulatory responsibilities of protecting the public.

Regards,

Charles D. Brown
Executive Director
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